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DC ACCESS TO JUSTICE COMMISSION RELEASES REPORT DOCUMENTING DEPTH OF CIVIL LEGAL PROBLEMS FACING LOW-INCOME DISTRICT RESIDENTS
(Washington, DC) – The District of Columbia Access to Justice Commission today released its new report “Justice for All? An Examination of the Civil Legal Needs of the District of Columbia’s Low-Income Community.”  The report finds that the demand for civil legal services by low-income residents in the District of Columbia continues to vastly exceed the supply.  

The Commission was created by the DC Court of Appeals in 2005.  It is a blue-ribbon panel that includes judges, bar leaders, and legal services providers.  The report studied nine areas of legal services: consumer, education, employment, estate planning, family, public benefits, health and disability, housing, and immigration.    
According to the Commission’s Chair, Peter Edelman, “While the legal services community has made great progress in recent years to increase service delivery, this report illustrates just how much more must be done. Moreover, the recent downturn in the economy has made the need for civil legal services more acute than ever.” 

The Commission’s report also found that the majority of low-income residents are not aware of their legal rights and those who are aware often do not know where to go for assistance.  The report offers ten recommendations to improve the provision of legal services in the District. A copy of the report is available at www.dcaccesstojustice.org.  
“With nearly 50,000 members of the DC Bar working in the DC metropolitan area everyday, and a supportive District government, we can and should be doing better,” said Edelman. “This report provides a roadmap of how we can do precisely that.”  

“Justice For All does a terrific job documenting the civil legal problems facing the low-income community and illustrates the impact these problems have on people’s lives,” noted Eric T. Washington, Chief Judge of the DC Court of Appeals.  “We thank the Commission for preparing such a thorough report and will work closely with the Commission to make equal access to justice a reality for all District residents.”  
The report was prepared pro bono by the law firm DLA Piper, which donated countless hours to this effort.  For further information about the Commission or this report, please contact its Executive Director, Sunil Mansukhani.  He can be reached at 202-344-4441 or info@dcaccesstojustice.org.
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